


OUR MISSION

The Arc of Essex County provides comprehensive 
services and supports to individuals with 

intellectual and developmental disabilities and their 
families ensuring a lifetime of achievement with 
dignity and full partnership in the community.



Dear Friends and Members of The Arc Family,

Inspired by their children, a group of dedicated parents embarked on a mission to alter the status quo.  
The dream was big… to transform from a segregated reality to a world where children and adults with 
intellectual and developmental disabilities (I/DD) would be accepted and included in everyday life.  
Out of these efforts, The Arc of Essex County was born.

With each generation that’s come through our doors since, The Arc continues to build upon this 
legacy.  We constantly seek to reinvent the landscape for people with disabilities in New Jersey by 
creating more and better opportunities for acceptance, inclusion, and achievement.  By surrounding 
ourselves with engaged families, government entities, charitable foundations, and other like-minded 
individuals and groups like you, The Arc is able to continue to deliver…

Limited family support budgets of the past saw an increase under the new Fee-for-Service system, 
and we were ready to respond. During the 2017-2018 Fiscal Year, The Arc vastly expanded the adult 
recreation and respite community based program options. Adding innovative programming concepts, 
like farm-to-table cooking classes, resulted in an explosion in enrollment. The Arc also embarked on 
a new approach to residential services, launching an integrated community apartment program 
allowing for further immersion in the community. Recognizing that The Arc must keep pace with the 
evolving digital world, new communications strategies were implemented to expand our reach and 
refine our message. 

By continuing to remove obstacles for families to access our services, we are ready to rise to the increased 
demand. Our efforts ensure that families continue to find a community of support and opportunities 
to create the future they dream for their children. Your ongoing dedication to our mission makes this 
possible.  Thank you.

As we head into the next fiscal year, The Arc of Essex County is committed to not only reimagining the 
future for our service recipients, but also to advancing the mission set forth by our founders.  Please 
consider renewing your financial commitment so The Arc can continue to be a champion of change 
on behalf of the families we serve.

Together, our future is limitless.  Thank you for believing in us and investing in our tomorrow, today.

Sincerely,
	     

		      Linda C. Lucas					          Brad K. Hopton
		      Chief Executive Officer				         Board President

A Future Reimagined
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Board President
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When Tina Williams moved into her brand 
new, supervised apartment in The Arc’s Park 
Place Apartments program in May 2018 she was 
awed by the bright rooms, modern kitchen, and 
community feel.  She quickly envisioned the 
style of her new home, incorporating hot pink 
furnishings and décor to make the space her own.

In 2013, Hilltop Partners Urban Renewal, a real 
estate development group, approached The Arc 
of Essex County with an exciting opportunity… to 
help design and ultimately manage a supportive 

living component in its proposed residential 
development.  It was with the same enthusiasm 
demonstrated by Tina that The Arc embarked 
on the partnership to bring additional inclusive 
residential options to adults with intellectual and 
developmental disabilities in Essex County.

The Arc of Essex County’s Park Place Apartments 
program is situated within the larger 280 Park 
Place complex, a collection of 114 residential 
units on the former grounds of Irvington General 
Hospital.  When the development is complete, 
280 Park Place will also feature restaurants, 
commercial space, and single family homes. The 
Arc manages three supervised apartments and 
three supportive living apartments from a central 
office within the larger complex that also includes 
a state-of-the-art fitness center, resident lounge, 
and resident activities.

Throughout the design and construction phases, 
The Arc’s facilities and property management team 
worked with the builders to customize floorplans 
to meet the needs of service recipients.  As the 
construction progressed, The Arc actively provided 
insight into how to incorporate accessible-friendly 
features and finishings to ensure its residents had 
functional space where they would feel at home.

The Park Place Apartments program is the first of 
its kind for The Arc of Essex County, which typically 
acquires and adapts properties independently.  
As The Arc of Essex County looks to expand its 
residential portfolio in the future, partnerships 
with developers like Hilltop Partners Urban 
Renewal allow the agency to deliver innovative, 
creative, and inclusive residential opportunities 
that can be adapted to meet varying service needs.

“
Residential

Opportunities

The Next Generation of

THIS PROGRAM 
EPITOMIZES 
THE VISION FOR 
SUPPORTIVE 
HOUSING, WHERE 
INDEPENDENT LIVING 
IS INTEGRATED INTO 
EVERY COMMUNITY.”
DIANE RILEY, 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, 
THE SUPPORTIVE HOUSING 
ASSOCIATION OF NEW JERSEY



BREAKING THE MOLD



PAVING THE WAY
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The Arc of Essex County’s recreation and 
respite programs date back to the foundation 
of the agency in 1948.  Since that time, The 
Arc has strived to lead the pack with creative 
programming.  As adults with intellectual and 
developmental disabilities in the State of New 
Jersey finished transitioning to the fee-for-service 
system during the 2017-2018 fiscal year, they were 
able to utilize newly created budgets to shop for 
services.  Many who previously only had access to 
day habilitation services now have funds at their 
disposal to participate in recreation (community 
inclusion) and respite programs.

In contrast to local, state, and national trends, 
The Arc of Essex County remains one of the few 
providers to expand service offerings in the face of 
monumental change.  Recognizing the challenges 
brought forth by the industry transition to a fee-
for-service model, The Arc focused on making 
enrollment as seamless as possible for families 
and support coordinators.  Easy-to-understand 
language and budget breakdowns were used in 
program catalogs and The Arc’s staff was readily 
accessible and always responsive to inquiries.

As a result, enrollment in 2017-2018 adult 
recreation and respite programs skyrocketed, with 
year-over-year growth of 81 percent.  In response, 
The Arc of Essex County added additional 
programming to meet the growing demand 
including the expansion of The Arc’s after-work 
respite program which grew from one evening a 
week to two. 

The Arc of Essex County’s quarterly recreational 
catalog continues to include long-standing 
favorites like trips to Dave & Busters and seasonally 
themed events.  The agency excitedly introduced 
innovative, new programming like farm-to-table 
cooking classes to its growing list of offerings.  
New individuals joined The Arc’s services by the 
dozen, and adults already enrolled with The Arc 
in other service areas chose to spend more of their 
budgets with the agency.

The Arc of Essex County stands by its commitment 
to lead the way in creating and delivering the most 
innovative and responsive supports and services 
for generations to come.

Recreation 
& Respite

Expansion in the Fee-for-Service World

81% 
Increase in Recreation 
Program Participation

41% 
Increase in Group Respite 

Program Participation

Recreation & Respite 
Participants Return to 
The Arc for Additional 

Programs
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17%
 of 2018 campers attended 

Camp Hope for the first time

6         10
staff return to Camp Hope 

each summer

7 Counties
from Northern New Jersey 

represented

When campers stepped off the buses on 
the first day of Camp Hope’s 2018 season, they 
embarked on an unforgettable summer.  After 
years of planning, the reimagined camp grounds 
were completed and unveiled during a ribbon 
cutting ceremony in late June. Thanks to the 
generosity of donors and community partners, 
the Create Play Capital Campaign generated more 
than $1 million, a marked increase over the initial 
$250,000 goal.

Facility updates awaiting the eager campers 
included a brand new 6,100 square foot, air 
conditioned, multi-purpose building and open 
air activity pavilion, a new accessible-friendly 
playground, a splash pad with interactive water 
features, basketball and volleyball courts, and an 
expanded recreation field.  These improvements 
built upon the addition of a zero-entry pool 
completed in 2011.

In addition to the beautiful new facilities and 
features, Camp Hope debuted its new adaptive 
sports program made possible by the New Jersey 
State Golf Association Youth Foundation.  Hired in 
June 2018, Camp Hope’s adaptive sports specialist 
crafted and implemented a sports program that 

The Arc RedevelopesCamp Hope 
Promising Summers of Future Fun

Linda Lucas, CEO of The Arc of Essex County (second from right) is 
joined by East Hanover Mayor Joseph Pannullo (third from right), 
Business Administrator Joseph Tempesta, Jr., (second from left), 
and donors during a ribbon cutting ceremony in late June.

engaged campers of all abilities in varied sports 
activities. Additional one-time funding was used 
to purchase equipment needed to successfully 
implement the new program including:

•	 Tent Structure for Added Shade
•	 Multipurpose Net for Volleyball
•	 Six Hole Portable Mini Golf Course
•	 Portable 8 ft. Soccer Nets
•	 Portable Multipurpose Backstops
•	 Portable Bowling Lanes 

The improvements made possible by the Capital 
Campaign spurred record enrollment.  Nearly 
180 children and adults with intellectual and 
developmental disabilities, 17 percent of which 
were new to The Arc of Essex County, created new 
memories and formed lasting friendships. The Arc 
anticipates this number will continue to grow 
as word spreads throughout the special needs 
community.

With a proven track record and more than 65 years 
of experience coupled with modern amenities, 
Camp Hope will continue to deliver exceptional 
summers for decades to come.

out of



CONSTRUCTION WRAPS



A FRESH APPROACH



Over the course of the 2017-2018 fiscal 
year, every aspect of The Arc of Essex County’s 
operational practices changed, including its 
approach to marketing.  No longer limited by the 
constraints of a contract-based system, The Arc 
of Essex County turned its attention to attracting 
and retaining new service recipients.  

The Arc accomplished this by tailoring its 
marketing messages to potential families 
and those that would help individuals access 
services – the support coordinator.  Existing 
print materials, such as agency brochures and 
quarterly recreation catalogs, received a facelift 
that incorporated more conversational language 
and budget breakdowns.  Using striking images, 
The Arc aimed to demonstrate visually and in print 
all that individuals and their families could expect 
when joining The Arc.

Recognizing a fundamental shift in how families 
obtain information, The Arc of Essex County also 
focused on growing its digital presence.  Building 
upon the success of moving The Guardian to a 
digital format, The Arc unveiled new Stepping 
Stones and Camp Hope websites.  Both efforts 
enabled The Arc to relay information regarding 
agency and program happenings more frequently 
and share additional details about program 
curriculum.  Within each of these new websites, 
prospective and current families could learn more 
about the facilities, staff, philosophies, and daily 
life at each program.

In this same vein, The Arc embarked on the 
development of two new agency videos. The Arc 
video features three families’ first-hand accounts 
of how they came to The Arc and how the agency 
continues to play a pivotal role in their lives.  The 
Camp Hope video is an energetic and colorful day 
in the life of a camper and paints a vibrant portrait 

of the camp experience.  Both videos will be used 
as tools to create an engaging introduction for 
those considering The Arc of Essex County as their 
service provider.

Recognizing that the number of services families 
will need throughout their loved one’s life is vast 
and varied, The Arc rolled out a six-page Welcome 
Packet.  This Welcome Packet breaks down the 
services that are available during each phase of 
life, which government agencies families would 
work with in order to access services, and who 
at The Arc of Essex County could assist in the 
enrollment process.

As The Arc continues to conquer the challenges 
and opportunities presented by a transition to 
a fee-for-service system, it is doubling down by 
reinvesting in its programs and services.  Families 
can remain confident in the agency’s ability to 
serve their loved ones and communicate the 
amazing things we collectively accomplish along 
the way.

Marketing
to Attract New Families

The Arc Rethinks

Email listserv growth of

46 percent
During FY 2017-2018

Recipient of the 2017
Communicators Award

from The Arc of New Jersey

More than 

113,000
Annual Website Views

Active on

8
Social Media Platforms



Operating Revenue

$29,513,487

Contract & FFS

Tuition and Fees

Contributions

Miscellaneous

Net Assets Released from 
Restrictions

Operating Expenses

$26,140,539

Personnel Expenses

Professional Fees

Supplies

Facility Costs

Client Assistance

Transportation

Depreciation

Other

Financials
2017-2018



“The Arc’s services give a voice to a population that is quite often 
overlooked and short-changed.  It is my prayer that my daughter 

will always be able to avail herself of their programs.”

Diane Alexander 
Mother of an Adult in Day Habilitation & Respite Services

IN ACTION

YOUR SUPPORT



Makers
FY 2017-2018

Change

These organizations are distinctive supporters of The Arc’s mission and objectives. Gifts and grants of $50,000 or 
more in any one fiscal year show an abiding belief and confidence in The Arc of Essex County.

Visionary Circle

The Candle Lighters
Township of East Hanover

The following donors demonstrate a profound commitment to The Arc of Essex County, to its present and its 
future. Gifts and grants of $10,000 to $49,999 in any one fiscal year are the bedrock of the agency’s foundation 
and enable The Arc to remain a strong and innovative source of strength for individuals with intellectual and 
developmental disabilities.

Angels

Montclair Rehabilitation Organization, Inc.
Morgan Stanley Foundation

National Building Supply Corporation
NJ State Golf Association Youth Foundation

Orange Orphan Society
PSEG Services Corporation
PricewaterhouseCoopers

The Hyde and Watson Foundation
Bloomfield Department of Community Development

Essex County Division of Housing & Community 
Development

Irvington Office of Community Development and Planning
Wallerstein Foundation for Geriatric Life Improvement

These gifts and grants of $5,000 to $9,999 ensure the continued fulfillment of The Arc of Essex County’s mission. 
We thank these donors for helping us provide the very best quality of service to our consumers.

Benefactors

Bird Pharma Consulting, LLC
Bogush Incorporated
Catholic Human Services Foundation
Enterprise Holdings Foundation

Jay Frank Parmly Trust
Oratory Preparatory School
PrimePoint, LLC
TD Bank, N.A.

United Way of Northern New Jersey
Walsh, Pizzi, O Reilly, Falanga LLP
Wells Fargo Foundation
Paul and Teri Wirth

We recognize these donors who have contributed between $1,000 and $4,999 in tribute to the more than 40 
programs which The Arc of Essex County runs, so that the lives of those with intellectual and developmental 
disabilities living in Essex County and the surrounding area will be enhanced.

Advocates

Aetna Foundation, Inc.
Benefit Management Solutions, Inc.
Fredric and Sheree Bennett
Bernie’s Tire and Auto LLC
BML Public Relations
Anthony and Patricia Calandra
Linda Cancro Lucas
Certified Financial Services
Chubb Federal Insurance Co.
ColorMyCar, Inc.
Vincent Covello, Jr.
Minerva Delgado
ExxonMobil Foundation
Kathleen Fernandez

Michael Franchino
Genesco Sports Enterprises, Inc.
Glen Ridge Community Fund
Kathleen Hinnigan-Cohen
Brad and Stephanie Hopton
Investors Foundation, Inc.
Dana Irvis
Knights of Columbus #1277 
Knights of Columbus #3533
Knights of Columbus #3632
Knights of Columbus #6380
Knights of Columbus #6504
Andrew and Wendy Lacey
Lillian Schenck Foundation

Tim McCormick
MobilityWorks Commercial
Newark Motor Auto Body & Service, Inc.
NJM Insurance Company
Novartis Pharmaceuticals Corporation
Provident Bank Foundation
Prudential Investments, LLC
PSEG Match Program - Power of Giving
Jo-Ann Raines
Kenneth and Christi Sauter
Sax LLP
Harry and Sandra Starrett
The Arc of New Jersey



These members of The Arc of Essex County family contributed $500 to $999 in a single fiscal year. These funds 
allow us to build on our present successes to meet the needs of the future.

Patrons
Paul and Robin Alampi
Stuart and Randi Applebaum
Peter and Judy Bellina
Ravinder Bhalla
Jeffrey Bird
Mary Bothwell
City Fire Equipment Company
Heather Comstock
Dayton Foundation Depository, Inc.
Mark and Susan Fahy
Stephen and Margaret Falanga
Christine Gannon
Fred and Roberta Horowitz
Bradford and Kim Huntington

IUOE Local 68
Jardim, Meisner & Susser, P.C.
Knights of Columbus #6386
Paul and Janet Kwiatkoski
Robert Laurino, Esq.
Lenoir’s Charter Service, LLC
Herbert and Ellen Lev
Peter and Moira Madonia
Madonia Family Charitable Trust
Matthew Ryan and Gail Morris
R&R Maintenance
Ryan and Margaret McNany
Newark Public Radio - Jazz 88
North Jersey Smart Set

John and Maureen O’Brien
Andrew Schwartz  and Eldy Pavon
Todd and Kim Russell
Russikoff, LLC
Patricia Salmon
Michael and Laurie Schuftan
Thomas and Margaret Sheridan
Leonard and Alexis Soled
Richard and Eileen Stuart
TGI Office Automation
Theresa Thompson
John Virden III
John and Jo Ann Wilson
Jonathan and Lisa Wolfe

The donors whose gifts and grants range from $200 to $499 help us sustain and enrich our programs, while 
providing a nurturing atmosphere to all we serve.

Supporters
Aileen Arsenault
Stephen and Barbara Ashurst
Kristina Avallone
Alyssa Baletti
Lakeland Bank
Beacon Wealth Management Planning,
   Inc.
Megan Beebe
Lee Bergman
Mark and Betsy Bergman
Laurie Best
Arthur and Jennifer Blougouras
Bob’s Discount Furniture Charitable 
   Foundation, Inc.
Michelle Bogart
Kenneth and Lorena Bogert
Richard and Dawn Bonelli
Paul and Patricia Boylan
Stephen and Irene Brotman
James Cannon
Charles Cartwright
Anthony and Terri Ciccodicola
Frank Cinque
Clover Communications
Ray De Lorenzi
Janet DeFilippis
Kathy Donoghue
John Duthie
Enterprise Fleet Management
Gerard Esposito
Rebecca Ewert
Scott Feingold

Christine Fillimon
The Honorable Rodney Frelinghuysen
David and Allison Friedman
Frank and Georgiann Gialanella
Thomas Giblin
John and Barbara Goodrich
Joshua Gottfrid
Peter and Caitlin Greatrex
Charles Greef
Cecilia Guerrero
Jason and Eileen Hahn
Hill Wallack, LLP
George Holland, Esq.
Albert and Joan Ianacone
Patrick and Ginny Jakimowicz
Damien and Courtney Keemss
Erin Koropsak
Law Office of Stuart M. Nachbar, PC
Thomas Lee
Steve Leon
Alan Levine
Steven London
Joseph Mack
John Malcolm
The Honorable John McKeon
David and Beth Meyer
Herbert and Sally Meyer
Robert Petzinger and Cristina Moran
Allison Morgan
Paul Moritzen
Leon and Veronica Morton
Deborah Owens

Anthony and Lynda Panza
Berous Parish
Bernie and Linda Peer
PepsiCo Foundation Matching Gift 
   Program
Benjamin and Nina Proce
Mary Ann Racaniello
Marvin Leiken and  Denise Rago
RBC Wealth Management
Greg and Donean Rocheville
Carmen and Margaret Romano
Arlene Roth
Kevin Ryan
Aline Sanchez
Norman and Janic Scheer
Signature Property Management, LLC
Marion Simpson
Trudy Slater
Kenneth Smith
Richard and Rosemary Smith
Thomas and Judith Stier
Edward Sullivan
Thomas Swartz III
UNICO of Livingston
Verona Lions Club Charities, Inc.
Robert and Connie Vignes
Jonathan and Lauren Vogler
Anitra Wilson
Richard Wright
Benjamin Zoe

Advocates (continued)
The Stop & Shop Supermarket 
   Company, LLC
Township of Nutley

UNICO - West Essex
Wakefern Food Corporation
West Essex Sunoco, Inc.

William H. Connolly & Co., LLC



123 Naylon Avenue
Livingston, NJ 07039

(973) 535-1181
www.arcessex.org

Follow us on social media!

2017-2018 Executive & Advisory Boards
President
First Vice President
Second Vice President
Third Vice President
Secretary
Treasurer
Immediate Past President

Brad K. Hopton
Marnie McNany
Stephen Falanga
Benjamin J. Proce, CPA
John O’Brien
Gary Russikoff, CPA
Bruce Bird, Ph.D.

Audit
Buildings and Property
Development
Finance and Budget
Investment
Nominating
Personnel
Quality Assurance

Gary Russikoff, CPA
Kenneth Sauter, Esq.
Stephen Falanga
Benjamin J. Proce, CPA
Bradford Huntington
Bruce Bird, Ph.D.	
Robert Laurino
John O’Brien

Robin Alampi
Juan Arroyo
Bradford Huntington
Robert Laurino

Robert Leopold
Brian Lowe
Leon Morton
Jo-Ann Raines

Matthew Ryan
Patricia Sanders
Theresa C. Thompson
Lisa Wolfe

Stuart P. Applebaum
Jeffrey B. Bird
Patricia Boylan
Lorraine Coppola
John Daudt
Caitlin E. DiRuggiero
Michael J. Franchino, CPA

Mark Gerson
Thomas Giblin
Eileen Hahn
Alvin Hersh, Esq.	
Bruce Humphreys
Dana Irvis
Herbert Lev

Peter Madonia
Angela McCaffrey	
The Hon. John McKeon
David E. Meyer
Allison Morgan
Kenneth Sauter, Esq.
John Schettine (Self Advocate)

William Sumas
Maryanne Vindici
Scott White
Paul Wirth, CPA

Chief Executive Officer
Chief Operating Officer
Chief Financial Officer

Senior Director, Financial Operations/Controller
Senior Director, Asset Management
Senior Director, Development & Communication
Senior Director, Quality Improvement & Consumer Supports
Senior Director, Supports Program Services

Officers

Trustees

Chairpersons of Standing Committees

Advisory Board

Executive Management
Linda C. Lucas
Kathleen Hinnigan-Cohen
Aileen Arsenault

Megan Beebe
Frank Cinque
Heather Comstock
Erin Koropsak
Melissa Soules


